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obtained in the work and the ¢ Table showing the Rock-Formations
of the district” by Mr. . M. Ami* in their natural order has been
thoroughly confirmed by the drillings obtained at the works. Many
of these were cxamined by Mr. Ami and their evidence was quiu
conclusive,

Special examinations were made of the Post-Tertiary focmations
at Poupore's Quarry, Hull, and a valuable series of photographs taken
by Messrs. H. N. Topley, 3Mr. McConnell and Mr. Low, in company
with Mr. Ami. These illustrate very well the mode of ocenrrence and
distribution of these deposits at the locality in question.

Whilst the excursions afford in“ormation to a larger number of
members of the Club—it is manifest that only when work is of a more
individual, close and systematic nature does it result in being of a more
useful kind. Small working parties are found to be of incaleulable
value in obtaining reliable information and carrying on original work
in any district.

In conclusion, your leaders hope that the interest manifest in
Geological work by the members of our Club may continue, and the

whole is respretfully snbmitted. H. M. A,
A, P. Lovw,
Leaders.
:0:

EXCURSION No. 3.

Members will please take notice that the next General Excursion
of the Club will be held on Saturduy the 19th July. The place chosen
is Montebello, a thriving village, charmingly situated on the North
bank of the Ottawa River, about 40 miles from the city. It is noted
for its suwrrounding forests, mountains and nuwmerous cold water brooks
and springs, and near it is the fine munsion of the Papineau family
The Steamer Empress will leave the Queen’s Wharf at 7:30 A,
and return at about 7 r. M. The following rates will be charged:
Adults, 50c.; Children over 6 and under 12 years, 25¢. The locality
is rich in minerals and of much general interest to geologists, while the
fauna and flora are abundant and of an exceedingly varied character.

*The Ottawa Naturalist, Vol. II., No. 6, p. 96.



